
State of California 

Minutes of the Meeting of the 
State Lands Commission 
Los Angeles, California 

May 13, 1958 

A regular meeting of the State Lands Commission was held in Room 916 Mirror 
Building, Second and Spring Streets, Los Angeles 12, California, at 9:55 a.m. 
on Tuesday, May 13, 1958. 

Present: John M. Peirce, Chairman 
Harold J. Powers, Member 
Robert C. Kirkwood, Member 

Staff Members in Attendance: 
F. J. Hortig, Executive Officer 
Kenneth C. Smith, Supervising Land Title Examiner 
Julia T. Stahl, Secretary 

Others in Attendance: 

Representing the California State Legislature
Richard T. Hanna, Member of the Assembly Judiciary 

Subcommittee on Tidelands 

Representing the Office of the Attorney General 
Jay L. Shavelson, Deputy Attorney General 

Representing the City of Long Beach 
Harold A. Lingle, Deputy City Attorney 
L. A. Wheeler, III, Long Beach Harbor Department 

For Minute Item No. 13 - Sale of Vacant School Land 
Everett E. Horn, Wildlife Conservation Board 
P. A. Douglas, Wildlife Conservation Board, Dept. of Fish & Game 

Representing Oil and Gas Interests 

General Petroleum Corporation 
Geo. H. Ketchum 

Humble Oil & Refining Company 
Sheldon L. Foreman 

Monterey Oil Company 
E. E. Pyles 

Ohio Oil Co. (The) 
Morris L. Lowman 

Richfield Oil Corporation 
K. M. Cook 
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Signal Oil and Gas Company 
Paul Ottoson 

Standard Oil Company of California, 
Western Operations, Inc. 

J. D. Littlejohn 
L. E. Scott 

Superior Oil Company (The) 
Paul A. Lower 

Texas Company (The) 
F. G. Shafer 

Tidewater Oil Company 
Walter J. Austin 
T. L. Roberts 

Union Oil Company of California 
R. F. Bauer 
Doyle T. Graves 

Western Gulf Oil Company 
James G. Leovy 
Emmons Sebenius 

Western Oil & Gas Association 
H. W. Wright 

In Pro Per 
K. F. Schade 
Fred W. Kreft 

1. UPON MOTION DULY MADE AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS 
OF THE STATE LANDS COMMISSION HELD IN SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA, ON APRIL 14, 
1958, WERE APPROVED AS WRITTEN AND MAILED TO THE MEMBERS OF THE COMMISSION. 

2. It was agreed informally that the date and place of the next meeting of 
the Commission would be determined by the Executive Officer on the basis of
mutual convenience, with the understanding that, if possible, this meeting 

would be held during the week of June 9, in Los Angeles. 

. The Chairman recognized the presence of Assemblyman Richard T. Hanna of 
Orange County, and welcomed his attendance and his participation in the 
deliberations of the Commission. 
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